
Dear Parents and Carers,

A huge welcome back to all of you after the Christmas break! I hope that all of you managed to have an enjoyable 
time with your children, family and friends. Obviously, if you or anyone in your family were unfortunately affected 
by illness, and I know that some of you were, I sincerely hope that you are on the mend and will be back to full 
health soon.

We are looking forward with great excitement to the new term and hopefully your children have come home 
feeling positive about the way that school has started for them. From my walks around school over the last couple 
of days, the children have settled really well back into ‘The Coppice Way’ routines and expectations, are working 
hard on their learning and, most importantly, are happy to be back.

Celebration assemblies:

We ended this first week back with our Celebration Assembles for Years 1-6 where we celebrated all of the 
excellent learning that took place over the course of the last half-term and, once again, they were lovely 
occasions. During the assemblies we again awarded bronze, silver and gold medals to the top three team point 
earners in each class. The team that earnt the most team points for the last half-term was ‘Owls’ and they were 
presented with the team point trophy. As you know, our School Team Point system recognises the achievements 
and hard work of our children on a day-to-day basis. All children earn team points across the days and weeks and 
these are added up across each half-term.

In addition to the above, we also awarded the half-termly ‘star’ trophies to a child in each year group for the 
following categories: Humanities (Geography, History, Religious Education), Spanish, Writing, Maths, Science, 
Sport, Arts and ‘The Coppice Way’.

Through these trophies we recognise the many and varied talents and interests of our children and ensure that all 
children feel that have something to aim for. This very much fits in with our vision of wanting The Coppice Primary 
School to be a school where, by the time a child leaves us in Year 6, there has been ‘none of their talents left 
undiscovered’.

You can see in the tables on Page 4 of this newsletter who the team point medal winners and trophy winners were 
and I’d like to again say a huge well done to all of the children who were given these awards on this occasion. I 
also want to say a big well done to all of the children for all of the team points that they earned. Every team point 
counts towards the total and every team point represents something that a child has achieved, which is always a 
cause for celebration!

I‘m now greatly looking forward to giving out Nursery and Reception certificates next week!
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On the last day of the Autumn Term, we had extra cause for celebration 
because, over the holiday and on Christmas Day itself, our Head 
Lunchtime Supervisor: Mrs. Godson celebrated her 70th birthday! Mrs. 
Godson is, without doubt, a Coppice legend who has worked at the school 
ever since it was Shawhurst Infant School. This means that she has served 
our school community for 42 years!

We are very lucky to have someone so dedicated like Mrs. Godson 
working at The Coppice and were thrilled that we were able to mark the 
occasion before we broke up.  It was also great to then hear what a lovely 
time she had celebrating with her family over Christmas. 

Happy 70th birthday Mrs. Godson!

Oliver’s incredible transformation for charity

Before Christmas, I told you all about Oliver, from Year 4, growing 
his hair for two years in order to have it cut to raise money for the 
Princess Trust. The Trust use real hair to make wigs for children 
who have had cancer and unfortunately lost their hair. As you can 
see, Oliver has now completed his transformation and raised a 
fantastic £400.00! A ‘go fund me’ page (link below) exists if people 
would still like to donate. Oliver is very grateful for those who have 
already donated so anything more would be amazing! His target is 
£500.00 so let’s see if we can get him there! Well done Oliver!

https://www.justgiving.com/page/paige-hopkins-1669156237005?ut
m_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/p
aige-hopkins-1669156237005&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term
=969f1031fb1

https://www.justgiving.com/page/paige-hopkins-1669156237005?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/paige-hopkins-1669156237005&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=969f1031fb1
https://www.justgiving.com/page/paige-hopkins-1669156237005?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/paige-hopkins-1669156237005&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=969f1031fb1
https://www.justgiving.com/page/paige-hopkins-1669156237005?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/paige-hopkins-1669156237005&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=969f1031fb1
https://www.justgiving.com/page/paige-hopkins-1669156237005?utm_source=copyLink&utm_medium=one_page&utm_content=page/paige-hopkins-1669156237005&utm_campaign=pfp-share&utm_term=969f1031fb1


Maiya’s final panto performance and sister Arianna joins in too!

Maiya’s (Year 5) incredible panto journey has officially come to an end and she thoroughly enjoyed every moment 
of it! At the end of the final performance, her sister Arianna (Year 1) was also asked to go on stage to ring bells 
during the show. A proud moment for both girls!

That just leaves me to wish you all a fantastic 2023 and to say how much we are looking forward to working 
closely in partnership with you over the coming year. Have a lovely weekend everyone.

Kind regards,

Mr. Hutt (Headteacher – The Coppice Primary School)

Nasal Flu Vaccinations - New Date

You may recall that all children from Reception to Year 6 were offered nasal flu vaccinations during the last term. 
Many of you told us that you missed out on the opportunity for your child to receive this vaccination and had had 
trouble getting it at your local surgery. 

Vaccination UK has been in contact with us and offered us another date and will be in school on Friday 27th 
January only, to administer vaccines to anyone who did not previously receive the vaccine and wishes to have it. 
Please complete the form via the link below and give your consent for this. Please be aware this process is 
managed completely by the NHS team so the only way to give consent is via the link. 

Your child will not receive the vaccine if you have not given consent via this form. It is very important that you do 
NOT complete the form if your child has already had the vaccine earlier last term, or over the Christmas period. 

E-CONSENT FORM LINK - https://midlands.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2022/worcestershire

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmidlands.schoolvaccination.uk%2Fflu%2F2022%2Fworcestershire&data=05%7C01%7Cj.hart%40evguk.co.uk%7Cb40bba2272c746f9984e08da9b1d256d%7Cf743c67b9847486daa84d32d61fc944b%7C0%7C0%7C637992846747985953%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1X9eHyPjmeu6FFgObVq8zI8f1VL6a44nPbSHF7sgXJQ%3D&reserved=0


Celebration Assemblies - Autumn 2 2022/23

Many congratulations to all of the children who were awarded certificates, medals or trophies at the recent 
celebration ceremonies, recognising achievements for Autumn Term 2. 

The children that won trophies is as follows:

The Team Point scores were as follows:



 

 

 

Year 1 - 6 Team Point Champions

The children receiving medals for being ranked in the top 3 achievers in each class are as follows:

Pre-Loved Uniform Sale - Monday 9th January 2023

We will be holding a pre-loved uniform sale on Monday 9th January 2023 at 3pm in the Junior Hall. Please enter 
through the Hall Doors (Blue doors) at the front of our building. 

Please come to browse the uniform we have available and make a donation for the items you choose. There will 
also be an opportunity to look through our lost property items to retrieve any lost items. 

Please ensure that all your child’s belongings are clearly named. We routinely return anything names but we have 
in lost property a large amount of clothes, including PE hoodies, other uniform items, lunchbox items and 
swimming kit.  If this isn’t claimed, we will be donating it to the PTA Pre-Loved Uniform for future sales. 

. 



We want you!
My name is Victoria and I go to The Coppice Primary School and I wondered if you could help. 

We need lunchtime supervisors to help out over lunchtimes.

I like dinner ladies who are always smiley and jolly. I like it when they help me when I hurt myself 

and cheer me up when I am sad. They play in the playground with me and look after us in the 

classroom when it is raining. I love it when they tell me jokes too.

If you think you can be a lunchtime supervisor like this please let us know (we will pay you too!)

Love from Victoria

If you are interested in applying, please come to the school office to obtain an application form.  We, The 
Coppice Primary School, are wholly committed to safeguarding our children and as a part of this, successful 
candidates will be subject to an enhanced DBS check.

The hours are:

● 11.55am-1.00pm (KS1) or 12.20pm-1.25pm (KS2)
● Monday to Friday, term time only. 

Lunchtime Supervisor Vacancies

Allergy Menus - How to Book Meals on ParentPay

If your child has a food allergy or intolerance and you have a paper menu in place, AiP have now included an 
option to reflect this on ParentPay. 

This option is called "Please choose this option if your child has an allergy or intolerance". Select this option and this 
will enable you to book your meal but the meal provided will be as you have chosen on the paper menu. If you 
accidentally choose a different option, please do not worry as your child will be given the food you have chosen 
on your paper allergy menu regardless of the ParentPay selection.

If your child has a food allergy or intolerance but you have not yet returned your paper menu your child will 
receive the AiP allergy safe menu until your paper menu is returned.

If you have any queries please come to the school office and we can pass any specific requests on to AiP.



 

 

 

News from St Mary’s Church 



CONTACT US

School office – 01564 826 709

School email— office@coppice.worcs.sch.uk

Text service - 07984 441 282 - Use this number to text a child’s absence

OUR ONLINE LINKS

School website- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/

Newsletter- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/

PTA- https://www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice/#.Wv1BYDQvypo

Official Facebook page- https://www.facebook.com/coppiceps/

PTA Facebook group—https://www.facebook.com/groups/320191721984039/

 

                              

Thank you for reading our Whole School Newsletter. Now click on the 
link below to access your Year Group Newsletters.

Click here 
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http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice/#.Wv1BYDQvypo
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https://sites.google.com/coppice.worcs.sch.uk/yeargroupnewletters/home

